                 1                         631
INEC TO INTEN-SIFY CONSUL-TATIONS WITH STAKEHOLDERS AHEAD OF 2015 

The independent National Electoral Commission (INEC), has said it will intensify consultations and interactions with critical stake holders ahead of the 2015 general elections.
The acting Chairman of INEC, Dr. Ishmael Igbani said this in an address at a one-day knowledge sharing workshop with Publicity Secretaries and Deputy National Publicity Secreta-ries of political parties organized by INEC with the support of Democratic Governance for Development (DGD) project held at Sheraton Hotel, Abuja, last week.
While declaring the work-shop open, Dr. Ishmael Igbani said: “this is in line with the Commission’s continuing resolve to embark on a series of regular engagements with critical stakeholders as we intensify our    preparations    for    the
conduct of the 2015 general elections”.
At the workshop tagged “The Optimization of the Voter Register, Continuous Voter Registration and Permanent Voters’ card”, Dr. Igbani gave an overview of the Commission’s preparation for 2015 general elections which he said began immediately after the 2011 general elections.
“These regular meetings have proved very useful in assisting the Commission bridge the communication gaps that hitherto existed and have also gone a long way in smoothening INEC’s rela-tionship with stake holders through the provision of regular briefings and updates on its activities and programs”, he said.
According to Dr. Igbani, some incremental progress made by the Commission thus far include:

· Gathering of data for the review of delimitation of constituencies 

· Work towards provision of real time result collation come 2015

· Publishing of election monitoring    and    obser-
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vation guide-line on the Commission’s website

· Continued Inter-agency consultations with critical stakeholders to bridge communication gaps

· Deployment of Election Risk Management Tool 

· Review of the Commission’s Communication policy guideline

· Review of guidelines for polling units with a view to increasing polling units come 2015

· Early procurement of election materials except those limited by law

· Improvement of security systems through partner-ship with all security agencies at all levels

· Plans to engage former Commission members on knowledge sharing   

· Intensified efforts to boost staff strength by engaging ad-hoc staff from the NYSC and tertiary institutions.

· Proposed revised legal framework to enable INEC carry out its functions effectively.
The acting INEC Chairman further informed participants that the voter register
optimization and cleaning to remove multiple registration is in its second stage at the state and national levels and is aimed at eliminating any possible cases of inter-state multiple registration.
On Continuous Voter Registration (CVR) and Permanent Voters Card (PVC) distribution, Dr. Igbani said plans have been finalized to roll-out the CVR across all parts of the country which will be preceded by distribution of PVCs. “beginning from the end of May 2014” to enable (i) eligible voters who have turned 18 years of age since the last general elections in 2011 and (ii) those, for one reason or the other who did not register during the last exercise, the opportunity to register and participate in subsequent elections. The CVR exercise will equally afford an opportunity for those who have registered during the 2011 exercise but who could not have their Finger prints duly captured at that time.
PVCs, NOT CARD READERS, WILL BE USED FOR EKITI, OSUN
Permanent Voter Cards (PVCs) will be used for the Ekiti State governorship election on June 21, 2014, and the Osun State governorship election on August 9, 2014; but the Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) will not deploy card readers for the governorship elections. Rather, the card readers will be used along with PVCs for the 2015 general election.

This is to correct reports in some sections of the media on Thursday, May 1, 2014, that card readers will be deployed for the Ekiti and Osun governorship elections. The reports misrepresented Acting INEC Chairman, Dr. Ishmael Igbani, as having said card readers will be deployed for the governorship elections. 

What the Acting Chairman said was that PVCs, and not Temporary Voter Cards (TVCs) that were issued in 2011 and during the recent Continuous Voter Registration (CVR) in the two states, will be used for the imminent governorship elections; while card readers will be deployed in 2015. This is in line with the Commission’s programme to incrementally fortify the electoral process against age-long susceptibility to abuses.

PVCs were distributed simultaneously in Ekiti and Osun states from Friday, 7th March, 2014 to Sunday, 9th March, 2014, preparatory to the governorship elections. CVR was also conducted in the two states from Wednesday, 12th March, 2014 to Monday, 17th March, 2014.

The use of PVCs for Ekiti and Osun governorship elections will ensure that all duly registered persons, whose names are on the biometric register and for whom PVCs have been produced, will be able to exercise their franchise in the imminent elections. The CVR was an opportunity for eligible persons who were previously not on the biometric register to get their data captured, and their PVCs will shortly be produced.

INEC once again seizes the opportunity to call on registered voters in the two states, who are yet to collect their Permanent Voter Cards, to go to respective local government office of the Commission and do so because Temporary Voter Cards will not be used for the elections.
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